
 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Physical Education !! 
I hope you and your family had an enjoyable 
summer!  I also hope you are ready for another 
EXCITING year at the Arlington High School!  I am 
looking forward to a productive and successful 
year working with your child.  Your child will 
receive the best education when we work 
together for their benefit. 

I hope to be in contact with all of you throughout 
this school year.  You can contact me in the 
following ways: 
   
  Phone: (845) 486-4860 Ext: 70789 
   Email: mschoonmaker@acsdny.org 

 
I look forward to working with you to keep the 
lines of communication open.  Please contact me 
as soon as you have any questions or concerns; I 
will return your call/respond to your email as soon 
as I can.  I will also contact you as soon as I have 
any questions or concerns to discuss. 

 

Arlington High School 
Physical Education 

Mr. Schoonmaker 

 
Course Guidelines 

Please read the course guidelines and course 
outline for your child’s physical education class 
together with your child.      

Learning should not be about surprises or trying to 
catch anyone “off guard,” but rather a team effort.  
If you or your child have any questions about the 
course guidelines or the rubric, please ask!  You can 
contact me via phone or email, and your child can 
always see me during class time. 

Please note that all information, assignments and 
announcements will be available through Google 
Classroom. Google Classroom class codes are 
posted on my school web page, and invitations to 
join each classroom have been sent out.  
 

New York State and National 
Physical Education Standards 

The course outlines for all physical education  
courses at AHS are aligned to the NYS and National 
Standards.  Questions regarding what is being 
taught in class are always welcome!  

Please check out the sources on my web page for 
more information on what your child will be 
learning in physical education this year, and how 
you can help support your child throughout the 
school year.  Always feel free to contact me with 
any questions or concerns you may have! 
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